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Dear Meadows at World Golf Village Residents, 

We are writing to inform you about two significant rezoning proposals near our community 

that require your immediate attention. 

A community planning meeting has been scheduled to discuss the latest proposal:  

Date: January 13, 2025  

Time: 6:00 PM  

Location: Pacetti Bay Middle School  

               245 Meadowlark Lane, St. Augustine 

The first proposal (PUD-2024-03) at 3710 Pacetti Road seeks to rezone Open Rural 

(OR) land for a 60,000-square-foot commercial development with a 125-space parking 

lot. 

The second proposal (REZ 2024-18) at 3740 Pacetti Road (adjacent property) seeks 

to rezone 18.5 acres to allow for 52 townhomes, including 16 workforce housing units, 

instead of the currently permitted 21 single-family homes. These townhomes would 

feature small footprints on multiple floors with private outside entrances. 

These proposals are significant to our community for several reasons: 

 Both represent substantial changes in land use and density 

 The combined commercial development and higher-density residential would 

significantly increase traffic along Pacetti Road and at our Meadowlark Lane 

intersection 

 Both requests are being handled by the same engineering firm and planning team 

 These rezoning requests could influence future development proposals in our area 
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Your participation at this meeting is crucial as it will provide opportunities to: 

 Learn detailed information about the proposed developments 

 Understand potential impacts on our neighborhood 

 Voice your thoughts and concerns 

 Help shape our community's future 

For additional information, please contact  

Matthews | DCCM  

Autumn Martinage, Senior Planner  

(904-826-1334 or MDG.Planning@dccm.com). 

We strongly encourage all residents to attend this important meeting as these proposals 

will directly impact our community's future. 

Sincerely, 

 

Board of Directors  
The Meadows at World Golf Village  

The Meadows at Saint Johns Owners Association, Inc. 

Email:  info@themeadowswgv.com 

Website:  themeadowswgv.com 

Facebook:  MeadowsWGVHOA 

Blog:  themeadowswgv.com/blog 
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